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DISTRICT 10     
Membership Meeting – January 6th 2020 
7:00pm – Hidden Haven 
 
 
 
Call Meeting to Order 

• Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by  
 

Roll Call 
• Members/Officers not in attendance: Scott Meyer, Donn Berkland, Rhonda Madsen, 

Mark  Osmondson, Dave Larson, Jody Cline, Becky Ewing,  

• Associations: Hinckley 
 

Minutes of Last Meeting 
• Motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the minutes from the December 

2019 meeting. 
 

D10 Treasurer – Colleen Donovan for Rhonda Madsen  
• Handout on the table.   

• Checking balance as of 11/30/2019  $ 

• Authorized Expenses    $ 

• Checking Balance as of 12/29/2019 $ 
 

D10 President – Anne Penner for Scott Meyer  
• League Coordinators please be sure to get rosters turned into Jody Cline for the D10 

Tournament  

• Concern is growing regarding parent behavior at games.   Presidents, please remind 
your members about your own code of conduct and D10 Code of Conduct.  

• To many game scores are coming in later than 24 hours.  It is getting difficult to track 
of the late scores.   FINES APPLY for late reported scores.  

• Make sure you are aware of the inclimate weather policy and share with your coaches 
and managers.  

• League Coordinators, please start looking ahead to the D10 Tournament and let Scott 
know what potential conflicts there may be for covering your site and league.  
 

D10 Director – Colleen Donovan –  

• Meeting with statewide directors coming up this Sunday, one of the items is re-
districting again 

• Please send any items you would like brought up to Colleen before Sunday 

• Refusal to accept people into your program – please send your opinions to Colleen on 
this before Sunday (comes more from parent behavior, than player issues) 

• Invitational tournaments held by outside entities – item to review 

• Complaints about noise makers (cowbells)  Item for discussion at the district director 
meeting  

• Colleen went through travel team rosters; upper team’s vs lower teams is looking like a 
2:1 ratio.   Bantam top levels have almost 200 players, but the lower levels have 310 
players, as an example.   There should be more top teams than the lower levels, or 
associations are not working on developing players.  

▪ Response:   kids don’t want to develop 
▪ Response:  Parents are not as devoted 
▪ Question to ask the other districts as well 
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D10 Vice President – Colleen Donovan for Mark Osmondson 
• Officials are reffing that do not have the correct notification on their shirts 

• Mite teams are very slow getting information to Mark (schedules, youth officials…) 
Presidents, please remind the coaches and managers to get the information turned in 
timely.  

• Tournaments – all paperwork has been completed and submitted to MNH, except for ½ 
ice Mite on 2/28/2020. 

 
D10 Registrar – Becky Ewing 

• Not in attendance 

• Going through all rosters and redlining any coaches or players and will forward the 
roster to Colleen, who will send it to the President of the association 

• Will be holding a meeting in the spring with all the registrars.  
 

D10 Hockey Development  Coordinator – Donn Berkeland  
• Not in attendance 

 

D10 District Tournament Coordinator – Rick Wesp 
• Not in attendance 

• Rick wil be contacting the associations that will help with the D10 tournament 

• He will send out flyers and info on the Tier 1 information 

• SKATE – need more info on who your association contact person is 

 
D10 Youth Coordinator – Bruce Erickson  

• Couple teams out there who have not won a game yet this season, please go back to 
your associations and look at how to plan for next season 

• This next month, going into districts is a good time to look at next season.  

• You can look at the website and look at any level to see teams that are struggling.  

 
D10 Girls Coordinator – Jason Waldowski/Colleen Donovan 

• Not a lot to report.  

• John Perry and Mike Millen are giving a presentation at the director meeting this 
coming Sunday about HO and Tier 1 for the girls.  

 
D10 Special Hockey Coordinator – Colleen Donovan 

• Any association with players for Special Hockey, please contact Colleen.  
 
D10 Jr. Gold Coordinator – Hank Wuertz 

• League is up and going.  

• Season is going well so far 

• Had one issue, with a team dropping out after the scheduling was complete  

 
D10 Supervisor of Officials – Robert Erickson 

• Still having issues, complaint from officials that their rooms are being used by players 
and coaches.   With SafeSport and all that, please remind your teams to use their own 
locker rooms.  Please remind your coaches and managers 

• Couple match penalties that hearing will be held  on.  

 
D10 League Game Scheduler, Tournament Scheduler, Referee Scheduler – 
Tom Nergard 

• Playoff brackets are posted on line – there will be NO CHANGES!!! So please do not 
contact Tom with requests for changes 
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• Saturday the 28th, there was bad ice weather, and 15 games were impacted.  First 
point is for the coaches from BOTH teams to agree to re-schedule, and immediately 
following that, contact your league coordinator.  

• Bantam A region is at Anoka 

• Jr Gold, Centennial request to move a game by 30 minutes, referred to discuss with 
Hank Wurtz 

• Several ref’s are complaining about vulgar activities and mouths from players and 
parents .  Pleaser remind players and parents again about code of conduct.    

• Good luck with rest of the season.    Region brackets will get posted as soon as details 
are finalized.  

 
Items from the Floor 

• Nothing 
 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:36pm.  Motioned and seconded.  
 
 
Minutes respectfully recorded by D10 Secretary, Anne Penner  

 
 
Handouts provided at the meeting:  Agenda, Treasurer Report 

 
 

 

Next Membership Meeting: Monday, February 3rd  2020 / 7:00 PM 
     Hidden Haven Golf Club 


